
 

        March 31, 2022 

 

 

Mr. Giulio Cesareo 

Founder and CEO 

Directa Plus Plc 

3rd Floor 11 -12 St. James Square 

London SW1Y4LB  

United Kingdom 

 

Dear Mr. Cesareo: 

 

 We have received and reviewed the information you submitted on your company’s sorbent 

“GRAFYSORBER® Pillows, Booms and Pads.” Our review indicates that these products meet the 

definition of a “sorbent” as specified in Title 40 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), sections 

300.5 and 300.915(g) of the National Contingency Plan (NCP).  Based on this review, 

“GRAFYSORBER® Pillows, Booms and Pads” is not required to be listed on the NCP Product 

Schedule.  Please note the product clarifications listed below. 

 

 So that you may be prepared to provide On-Scene Coordinators with a certification as referenced 

in section 300.915(g)(4) of the NCP, the following statement should be reproduced, dated, and signed on 

your corporate letterhead:   

 

[SORBENT NAME] is a sorbent material and consists solely of the materials listed in 

section 300.915(g)(1) of the NCP. 

 

 It is recommended that your product is not left in situ after a spill. It should be completely 

collected and properly disposed of after use.  It is also recommended that any loose product is not used 

on open water. Enclosed for your review is a copy of section 300.915(g) from the NCP.  If you any have 

questions, please contact me at the Office of Emergency Management at (202) 564-1974 or 

DeHaven.Leigh@epa.gov. 

 

     Sincerely, 

      

     Leigh DeHaven 
 
     Leigh DeHaven 

NCP Product Schedule Manager 

     U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  

Office of Emergency Management (OEM) 

Regulations Implementation Division 

1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW (5104A) 

Room: 517E WJC North 

Washington, DC 20460 


